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Welcoming address from Prof. Doan 

Dinh Phuong, Director of Institute of 
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of Science and Technology, Hanoi, 

Vietnam.  
 

Dzień dobry, good morning 
and good afternoon for those who 
are in Poland and in Vietnam, Prof. Robert Stawarz, Vice-Rector of the 
Pedagogical University of Cracow, Distinguished guests, Professors and  
Young Colleagues, 

It gives me a great pleasure to speak on the opening ceremony of 
“The Sixth Workshop of Vietnamese Students in Poland” and “The 
Second Poland-Vietnam Symposium on Natural Sciences, High 
Technologies and Humanities for Young Scientists”, which are taking 
place in hybrid format: face-to-face sessions combined with online 
attendance and presentation. I wish you many success with this meeting 
and I look forward to learning about the fruitful exchanges in the next 
two days. 
 Taking this opportunity, I would like to express our sincere thanks 
to the Pedagogical University of Cracow for the hosting this meeting, 
especially in the complicated situation caused by Covid-19 pandemic. 
 As you may know that we were honored to host the first Poland-
Vietnam Symposium on Natural Science, High Technologies and 
Humanities for Young Scientists at our institute - the Institute of 
Materials Science in Hanoi in 2018. After the success of the first 
symposium, the organizers decided to organize the second meeting in 
Cracow with the attendance of speakers from Vietnam. Unfortunately, 
travelling restriction due to Covid-19 pandemic did not allow us to realize 
it this time.  
 I highly appreciate the huge efforts of Organizing Committee led 
by Prof. Kim Ngan Nhu-Tarnawska to organize and to make this 
Workshop and Symposium happened with online presentation and 
attendance from Vietnam instead of in-person participation.  
 I believe that “The Sixth Workshop of Vietnamese Students in 
Poland” and “The Second Poland-Vietnam Symposium on Natural 
Science, High Technologies and Humanities for Young Scientists” will be 
successful.  
 Before I close my speech, I wish all of you good health, safety and 
many success.  
 Thank you very much. 

 
 

 

 



Welcoming address from Dr. Dawid 

Nałęcz, Vice-Director of Institute of 

Physics, Pedagogical University of  

Cracow. 
 

 

Dear Professors, Lecturers, 
Researchers, Ladies, and 
Gentlemen,  

It is a great pleasure to 
welcome you all to the sixth Workshop of Vietnamese Students and the 
second Poland-Vietnam Symposium on Natural Science, High Technology 
and Humanity for Young Scientists.  

I am pleased that our Institute of Physics can be part of this 
conference and support the exchange of knowledge and skills between 
our countries. It is also an excellent opportunity to present to each other 
the achievements of young scientists, who are increasingly setting the 
direction of the development of modern science.  

I am convinced that this conference can become the foundation of 
many fruitful collaborations between scientists representing different 
disciplines thanks to the interdisciplinary nature of the discussed 
subjects.  

I wish you a very productive conference with exciting and 
encouraging discussions and exchanges of knowledge. 
 

  



Welcoming address from Dr. Tran 

The Hung, Director of Institute of 

Agriculture and Environment, Quang 

Binh University, Dong Hoi City, 

Vietnam  
 

 

Dear colleagues, professors, 
lecturers, researchers, ladies and 
gentlemen.  

On behalf of Institute of Agriculture and Environment, Quang Binh 
University, one of the co-organisers, I would like to express my sincere 
gratitude and welcome you to the second Poland-Vietnam Symposium on 
Natural Science, High Technologies and Humanities for Young Scientists” 
(PolVietSym2021)”.  

It is my hope that the PolVietSym2021 would be able to achieve its 
objective in providing an effective forum for academician, researchers, 
and practitioners to advancing knowledge, research, and technology for 
humanity.  

I wish you a very productive conference with exciting and 
encouraging discussions and exchange of knowledge so that together we 
can anticipate a future of groundbreaking knowledge, research, and 
technology for humanities.  

Bless us all with good health to make this event a successful and 
enjoyable one! 

 


